Old Glebe Civic Association Executive Committee Meeting

Meeting Minutes

3/15/06


The meeting convened at 7:30 PM in the Cherrydale Room at Madison Center.

Attendees:  Burt Bostwick, Richard Samp, Raym Crow, Tina Papamichael, Connie Ramirez, Pat Carlson, Jim Ammerman, Iris Bond, Bill Scwhab, Helen Duval

Secretary’s Report-Tina Papamichael

· February minutes read and approved.

· A question was raised about the whereabouts of past minutes. Minutes for the current 2005-06 year are available and will be posted on the website; however, minutes from past years may be held by various individuals in undetermined locations.  All agree that the website should be used for archiving minutes and other information related to OGCA. OGCA webmaster, Dave Hunsburger, now has an assistant, Ruth Gordon, which should help in getting information posted on the website.

Treasurer's Report-Benny Parker

As of 3-14-06

· Solicitation “mailing” cost approximately $147 for printing plus the cost of return postage, but produced a good return. We received 20 new paid members and are now at a total of 121 paid members (out of 498 households in OGCA).
· Balance brought forward from July 1, 2005
 $3,288.95
Income



Membership Dues
1,195.00


Total Available

4,483.95

Expenses 



613.23



Current Balance: October 12, 2005

3,870.72

Emergency Preparedness, Block Captains-Bill Schwab

· Suggest that residents inventory their important documents and papers and maintain a list as part of their emergency preparedness system.

· May 6 9-12 there will be an emergency preparedness event at Madison with tabletop exercises, CPR dummies, triage, etc.

· Block Captains: one new block captain, but have lost three. 

NCAC-Helen Duval

· Natural inflation, construction boom, and changing county guidelines have resulted in cost overruns on the NCAC projects.  While technically the funding has been put in place, there may now be a deficit.  NCAC considered eliminating the spring funding cycle but rejected that idea.

· Stop signs:  We are on a list to do a traffic calming study going up Chesterbrook Road from 38th Place.  There appears to be opposition from the County on the stop sign issue.  

OGCA History Report-Connie Ramirez

· 50 people attended archaeology presentation in February.

· New group has been contracted to work on the Fort/Dog Park site.

· Mpas:  Connie is trying to get copies of the maps that were displayed at the archaeology presentation last month.  It would be nice to post photos of the artifacts on the website.

· Propose including a history section on the website because much information available and will be forthcoming.

· History Night: Usually held in September. Connie will not be available to manage that in September this year. 

President’s Report – Burt Bostwick

· Neighborhood Signs: Oval design was chosen.  By end of summer, the signs should be in place. Fourth location is at 36th/Glebe. 

· Website: Ruth Gordon is helping with website now.  Website is intended to be the primary means of communicating non time-sensitive information.  Add website address to any emails that go out.

· County budget and tax rate:unprecedented increase in assessments and budget. County has huge surplus. 

Discussion Items

· OGCA Projects: vote to take place at May membership meeting

· Neighborhood Day: Finalize date/format at next meeting. Decide on whether to have it on Saturday May 13 or move it to the Friday before, or Sunday after, to attract more people.  Consider having a picnic style event. The yard sale last year was good because it attracted a larger crowd.

· Elections/Spring Meeting:  Consider moving from a Saturday afternoon which has produced a low turnout in the past to a Wednesday evening: May 10, 17 or 24 at 7 pm.  Finalize date at next meeting.

Next Executive Committee Meeting 

· April 12, 2006

· Cherrydale Room at Madison Center

· 7:30 pm.

